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In February 2009, CFA received a charge to consider revisions to the Promotions Document that would facilitate the evaluation of interdisciplinary work in the promotion and reappointment processes. CFA has developed a preliminary recommendation involving the following changes:

1. Addition of a statement that The College values interdisciplinary work of faculty and librarians:

It is recognized that there are faculty members/librarians whose scholarly/creative/professional work spans multiple disciplines. The College values scholarship that crosses departmental boundaries and that integrates a variety of approaches, theories, methodologies, and practices.

This statement appears on pages 7 and 11 of the Promotion section and on page 33 of the Reappointment section of the document.

2. Addition of a mechanism by which candidates may use elements from multiple department disciplinary standards in the evaluation of their work:

In the case of candidates with joint appointments or candidates who self-identify their scholarly/creative/professional activity as interdisciplinary, using elements of Disciplinary Standards from more than one department or program may be appropriate. The decision to use elements of more than one set of Disciplinary Standards will be jointly determined by the PRC and the candidate in consultation with the Dean of the candidate’s home department/program.

This statement appears on pages 4, 8, and 12 of the Promotion section and pages 34 and 36 of the Reappointment section. The timelines for this determination are indicated on page 14 for promotion and on page 36 for reappointment.

3. Addition of a mechanism for selecting members for the Promotion and Reappointment Committee (PRC) who are outside the candidate’s department. This appears on page 25 of the Promotion section and on pages 41-2 of the Reappointment section.
4. Clarification that standards for promotion and reappointment need not be discipline-specific and can come from multiple disciplines, departments, or programs. This requires small changes throughout the document such as substituting “scholarly standards” for “disciplinary standards” and adding “(s)” to “department” and “program.”

We believe these changes will remove some barriers to the fair evaluation of interdisciplinary work at TCNJ.

Please note that we have made these changes to the December 2008 version of the Promotions Document. This is the version in current use, but it does not reflect recently approved policies related to grading practices and external review.

This preliminary recommendation will be presented to the faculty in an Open Forum on Wednesday, 10/21/09, 11:30-12:15, in Forcina 132.
